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ZONTA Club of Roma

Club Number 1432

Chartered 26 August 1993

P. O. Box 1003, Roma, Q
4455

Newsletter – April 2008

Dear Members

This has been a huge month with our major event being the Professor Fraser weekend. This was a huge success at a local level and has given the Club a very positive profile in the community.

In addition to this, this weekend has given the Club an incentive to look at opportunities in assisting Professor Fraser’s foundation in Vanuatu.

This type of activity could not have been a success without an enormous amount of organisation and hard work by the Status of Women Committee. It is so rewarding to see such hard work achieve such success as this did.

As we move into another year it is timely to reflect on the achievements of the Club but also to reflect on the reasons why we are Zontians and how we interact as a Club. There has been some blurring of boundaries and miscommunication in recent weeks and as a result I will as president touch on this in the future to assist new and current members of the importance of our structure and how to work within this.

Changeover is set down for May 24th with Ans Van Erp being our guest which we are all looking forward to. The AGM is on the 22nd and I encourage all of you to attend these functions as they are very important dates in the Zonta year.

Our birthing kits have been assembled and dispatched to Vietnam – 1000 in 4 hours which I thought was a fabulous effort. This project like all Zonta projects reflects so well the ideals and goals of the organisation.

There are several new members to be inducted at the Changeover dinner and I encourage all of you to make these new members welcome and to assist them in their introduction to our Club.

Again thank you to all of hose members who worked so hard in the last few weeks - you are to be commended.

 As you may or may not be aware Judy Harland has taken over the responsibility of the Club newsletter so if you need to have input into this please contact Judy.

We also hope to update the website very soon and I hope to organise an archiving day soon so that we can address our storage needs in the most practical way.

Please also make sure that your contact details are correct as the new directory will be available after the AGM

Yours in Zonta
Heather Hall
President

As Chair of this committee it gives me great please to present the annual report. The committee, Alison Jones, Vicki Holberton, Lesley Dillon, Kell Freeman kept the Members Directory updated, organised guest speakers and assisted other committees with their P R requirements. 

We took over our duties in May and continued the idea of the “Bring-a-friend” meeting. After the formalities of the meeting several members were asked to give a “snapshot” of their lives and I remember that we were all particularly entertained by Jill Frith!

An interesting year of guest speakers followed that gave us all insights into areas of other people’s lives sometimes far removed from our own. Frances Harvey from Rural Financial Counselling Services, Martin Karlsen on the Micro-credit system in Africa, Bursary recipients, Fiona Wheeler and Barbara Bartrim and the fascinating glimpse of life in the Territory and personal experiences of an Aboriginal Community from Liz Frith. 

We also shared the travel experiences of Vicki and Peter Holberton, Jill Baker and Sue Lyons, Marj Harm’s sister, who spent time working in an orphanage in Tanzania.

P R assisted other committees with posters and tickets for a film night, publicity for International Women’s Day and Professor Frazer’s visit and organised the decorating of the Zonta Float for the Easter Street Parade.

For the District 24 conference in September each club was asked to enter a “Show Off Your Club” poster and we were very pleased that Roma Club’s entry depicting “Pamper Yourself! Day” was one of four chosen to be presented at the Conference dinner. We have entered that same poster plus one showing us all working at the “Spirit of the Bush” concert for the World Convention in Rotterdam.

Polo shirts, dress blouses and aprons proclaiming us to be members of the Zonta Club of Roma have been worn on all of our community activities and remain our best advertisement. We wore them at the Seniors Morning Tea, on Australia Day, at the Roma Cup Afternoon Tea, at our various Easter functions and during Professor Frazer’s visit.

An area where we may have stumbled is getting members logged on to the website but we haven’t given up on that.

We have all had a very successful Zonta year and our thanks go to President Heather Hall and the Board. Our committee wishes members joining the board for the first time, success, and all of the members who have joined Zonta this year, the enjoyment and satisfaction that comes from being a Zontian.

Denise Martin

Chairperson PR & C Committee


Our committee enjoyed the monthly lunch meetings held at every food venue in Roma which was our opportunity to discuss the coming month’s business and importantly to catch up socially. We were sad to lose our hard working Chairperson Mary Teakle due to a transfer to Brisbane but new members Jill Sabine and Janice Hutchinson were happy to fill the gap to support me in my role as Treasurer. Together, with wise advice from long term members Jill Frith, Betty Bates and Jenny Loughnan our committee had a happy and fruitful year.

2007/2008 was a very successful year in raising funds due to the continuing support of Zonta members who helped at the many functions through out the year.  The Club exceeded the proposed budget which allowed the Club to donate additional funds to the Zonta International Service Program and the Zonta Birthing Kit project.

Our major proposed fundraising venture was the Seaview holiday package for 5 nights which exceeded expectations as the accommodation costs were donated free to the Club. The added bonus for the year was the mighty effort Zonta members and Honzons provided at the Spirit of the Bush event which was very rewarding financially, socially and for most members musically! 

A special thank you to Denise Martin who single handedly ran the chocolate fundraising activity over the last two years. Heather Mawn is continuing on with this good work this year.

Finally we wish the incoming Fundraising and Finance committee members success in reaching the proposed budget goals for 2008/2009.

Judith Harland

Member

Finance & Fundraising Committee


The Organisation, Membership and Classification committee has had a very successful twelve months. We have lost one very special member of Zonta back to the city, but have gained seven valuable new members with the potential to add another couple to that list in the near future.

We organised two orientation morning teas – one at Betty’s house and one at Robyn’s, where those who attended reflected on and shared the ideals of Zonta International and our own club in Roma with the potential new members. Having said that I believe that it is always part of our role to explain how a Zonta Club works, particularly at the local level – so that new members and old alike remember what each of our sub-committees roles are and where we fit into that committee and indeed into our club.

During this year we have asked for and received many potential members to come along to our dinner meetings as a guest to see how our club functions at the meeting level. Also to listen to and see the function of the board and executive committee and meet Zontians from our area and region, so as to renew old and forge new friendships. We also try to encourage all new members to join in as much as possible because we need all hands on deck when doing our fundraising and community support, as this is part of the commitment we make when we are inducted.

I would like to thank my committee members for their support during the last twelve months and look forward to another year of working towards ‘Advancing the Status of Women – Worldwide’

Robyn Mackay 

Chairperson OMC Committee


Who can believe another Zonta year is almost over and once again it has been a very busy and successful year.

The Status of Women Committee started of course with Pam Fisher at the wheel however due to family and other commitments Pam handed the Chair position over to me.  To be honest if I had known how much work was involved in the International Women’s Day Brunch and the Professor Frazer visit I may not have taken on the job.  Having said that let me also say that both of these events have been truly successful and a real feather in the Zonta Cap and could not have been done without the women in the Status of Women Committee.

The International Women’s Day event this year was brunch held at Explorers Inn with Dr. Alison Shearer (The Flying Obstetrician) was our guest speaker.  It was interesting to hear her story and everyone appreciated the opportunity to meet Alison.

Professor Ian and Mrs. Caroline Frazer – what a delightful couple who seemed pleased to visit Roma.  They showed a genuine appreciation of the welcome they received from not just Zonta but the community as a whole.  Talking to our guests after dinner revealed that everyone enjoyed the dinner, enjoyed Professor Frazer’s speech and enjoyed the fellowship and friendship. 

I would like to take this opportunity to pay tribute to the members of the Status of Women Committee, Sally Ferrier, Netty Jensen, Marj Harms, Ann Leahy, Pam Fisher, Heather Geary and Stelarose Owens and take this opportunity to thank them for their hard work in the organising of both the IWD brunch and the Professor Frazer Dinner.

I would like to take this opportunity to individually thank the following members: 

· Vicki and Peter Holberton, for providing Professor and Caroline Frazer with the use of a motor vehicle during their visit to town. 

· Robyn and Athol Mackay for extending the hand of friendship and providing their services as guides/navigators to Professor and Caroline Frazer and for getting them to the airport on time for the return flight on Sunday evening.

· Heather Hall and Dave for hosting Zonta members and Professor and Caroline at the BBQ lunch on Sunday.

· Sally Ferrier for organising the afternoon tea and for the gift presented to Caroline Frazer.  Caroline was absolutely thrilled and delighted to receive a gift and the fact that it was handmade by Sally only increased her delight and pleasure.  Thank you Sally for a job well done.

· Netty Jensen for putting together the gift box which was received by the Frazer’s on arrival at Roma Explorers Inn.  They were both really delighted that such thoughtfulness had been shown to them.  Of course what else would be expected – country hospitality at its very best.  Thank you Netty.

· Marj Harms for her work in relation to the organisation of the afternoon tea which of course ensured its success.  Marj also helped to sell raffle tickets at the Dinner on Saturday evening.  Marj, you always make it all look so effortless and easy and I know it’s not.  Thank you Marj for your hard work.

· Heather Geary for her contributions in contacting people from the medical community to encourage them to attend the Professor Frazer dinner but most especially for the beautiful necklace donated for the raffle by Heather’s partner, Sinclair Electrical.  Thank you so much Heather.

· Ann Leahy.  What can I say?  Neither of these events (the IWD brunch or the Professor Frazer Dinner) would have been anywhere near the success they were without Ann.  Her contribution has been extensive.  The time and effort Ann has put in is unable to be measured and Ann, you have my eternal thanks and appreciation.  It is women like you who make the Zonta Club of Roma so successful.

If I’ve missed anyone please forgive me.  It is not intentional. 

As outgoing Chair of the Status of Women Committee I take this opportunity to wish the incoming Chair every success next year.  All the information and checklists for events will be delivered immediately after changeover.

Jo Dalgleish

Chairperson Status of Women & Service



	duty
	zontian
	date

	Blessing
	Denise Martin
	22 April

	Objects
	Judith Harland
	22 April

	Raffle
	A Jones/ A Leahy
	22 April

	MOW
	Jill Baker
	23 April


· 24 th May - Changeover Dinner- Maranoa Club


· 27 th  May - Club Meeting

Please let Gill Swires know if you will not be attending the meeting on Tuesday. 4622 7068……..…0428 327 068
In the absence of an apology, an invoice for $15 will be sent to non-attending members to cover the cost of their meal.
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Zonta International


 is a worldwide service organization of executives in business and the professions working together to advance the status of women.





APRIL  ROSTER





Reminder – If you are unable to do your rostered task, please arrange a swap.








Zonta Dates to Remember





District Governor: Patricia Lawson			Area Director: Ans Van Erp





Our April birthdays are Jill Sabine and Frankie Kimlin on the 13th and Jo Dalgleish on the 22nd.


Many Happy Returns to you all
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